
'Then Herod sent the wise men to Bethlehem 
saying,  

Go and search diligently for the child; and when 
you have found him,  

bring me word so I may also go and pay him 
homage.ô (Matthew 2.8)  

In that  birth  in Bethlehem  2000 years  ago  we  
see God  taking  on  humanity,  living  every  
aspect  of  human  life from  birth  onwards . How  
can  we  not  be  captured  by  this news?  Let us 
be  grateful  for the  hope  that  He brings  to  the  
world . 

Christmas  is a  wonderful  time  of  year . Let us 
remind  ourselves,  whatever  our  beliefs,  that  
this is one  time  of  year  ð sadly  one  of  the  few  
times  -  when  it is commonplace  around  the  
world  to  find  the  spirit of  human  kindness 
alive  and  well .  

 

 

 

 

My hope  is that  we  all embrace  this by  
ensuring  that  we  enjoy  ourselves  safely  but  
also take  time  to  look  out  for  those  nearest  
and  dearest  to  us and  those  less fortunate  
than  ourselves .  Now  that  the  pantomime  is 
over,  the  carols  sung and  Father  Christmas  
has left  the  building,  I would  like to  say thank  
you  to  the  staff  and  the  pupils  for  their  hard  
work  throughout  the  term,  and  indeed  the  
on -going  support  we  receive  from  parents  
and  carers  in making  a  difference  to  so 
many  young  lives.  

Finally, I would  like to  wish all  pupils  and  
parents,  from  all  the  staff  and  governors  of  
the  school,  a  very  Merry  Christmas  and  
Happy  New  Year .  Have  a  great  holiday!   See 
you  all  on  Wednesday  6th January  2016 at  
8:20am . 
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18th December 2015 

CURTAIN CALL FOR 2015:  
A FESTIVE MESSAGE FROM 
PRINCIPAL RIBTON  

Merry Christmas  
And a  

Happy New Year!  

*** IMPORTANT NOTICE *** 
 

We have now launched a digital version of our parent newsletter which will be 
sent out to all parents and students electronically.  

Should you wish to subscribe to our mailing list, please contact the school to 
register your interest and provide  an email address.  
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BDA SENIOR SCIENCE 
TECHNICIAN:  
WINS NATIONAL AWARD  

Newsletter  18th December 2015 

Paul Cook,  Science  Technician  at  Ark 

Burlington  Danes  Academy,  has won  the  

SALTERS-CLEAPSS National  Science  Technician  

Award . 

SALTERS-CLEAPSS Awards  are  open  to  Science  

Technicians  catering  for students  up  to  age  18, 

and  who  have  a  total  of  5 or more  yearsõ 

experience  in schools  and  colleges . 

The aim  of  the  award  is to  acknowledge  

publicly  the  immense  contribution  that  Science  

Technicians  make  to  the  well -being  and  

success of  schools  and  colleges  and,  in 

particular,  to  Science  Departments .  It is 

intended  that  the  award  will heighten  the  

awareness  of  the  importance  of  Science  

Technicians  to  education  in this country .  

A judging  team  of  members  from  both  Salterõs 

Institute  and  CLEAPSS made  a  visit to  ARK 

Burlington  Danes  Academy  and  interviewed  

science  teachers  and  Paul Cook  (Science  

Technician),  and  took  a  very  thorough  tour  of  

the  technicianõs prep  rooms . 

Paul Cook  was  awarded  the  winner  of  the  

National  Science  Technician  Award  2015 due  

to  his on -going  work  with  Science  Teachers  and  

other  Technicians  around  the  country .  Paul 

helps  to  train  other  teachers  and  technicians  in 

delivering  practical  demonstrations  that  

engage  students  in science .  

Over  the  last two  years Paul has led  the  ARK 

network  Technicians  training  days  has made  

on -site visits to  assist technicians  across the  

school  network,  including  presenting  at  ARK 

Putneyõs open  evening . 

Paul is currently  working  with  the  Institute  of  

Physics and  The National  Science  Learning  

Centre  in York by  leading  practical  workshops  

for technicians  and  he  has presented  at  the  

ASE National  Technician  Conference . 

Paul Cook  said : òI am  very  proud  to  have  won  

this award  and  pleased  that  Science  

Technicians  get  recognition  for the  important  

work  that  they  do .  It is a  huge  privilege  to  get  

such  a  highly  contested  award .  I would  like to  

thank  Ark BDA and  my colleagues  in Science  

for enabling  me  to  work  with  other  teachers  

and  technicians  across country .ó 

 This is the  fourth  National  science  award  Paul 

has won  this year .  He has also been  presented  

with  a  Rolls Royce  Special  Merit  award,  a  

Wellcome  Trust Enthuse award  and  was  named  

National  Expert STEM Technician . 

Michael  Ribton,  Principal  of  Ark Burlington  

Danes  Academy,  said  òScience teaching  is a  

real  strength  of  the  Academy  and  Paulõs 

contributions  help  to  inspire our  young  people  

through  engaging  practical  demonstrations .  I 

would  like to  congratulate  Paul on  achieving  

this award  and  I am  proud  that  he  is able  to  

share  his expertise  with  other  Science  

Technicians  and  departments .ó  

Paul Cooks  work  with  others  will continue  and  

he  is currently  leading  a  successful  extra -

curricular  Science  Club  for  students  at  Ark 

Burlington  Danes  Academy  and  he  is running  

outreach  science  presentations  and  

demonstrations  at  local  primary  schools .  

For more  information  about  the  SALTERS-

CLEAPSS National  Science  Technician  Award,  

please  see their  website :  

http ://www .cleapss .org .uk/technicians/resourc

es/ 1738-salters-cleapss -national -awards -for-

science -technicians -2014 
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5 people youõd like to have over 
for dinner:  

ÅAlbert Einstein 

ÅJimi Hendrix 

ÅJennifer Lawrence 

ÅDara OõBriain 

ÅEmma Watson 

 

4 books and films youõll never 
forget:  

ÅLady Chatterleyõs Lover by D. H. 

Lawrence  

ÅL'£tranger by Albert Camus  

ÅThe White Tiger by Aravind Adiga 

ÅA Thousand Splendid Suns by Khaled 

Hosseini 

 

3 foods youõd have for your last 
meal:  

ÅMacaroni Cheese 

ÅBanoffee pie 

ÅProsecco! (A whole bottle please if itõs 

my last day)  

 

2 places youõd love to visit: 

ÅShimla, India 

ÅVietnam 

 

1 day youõll never forget: 

ÅI tutored my Mum through her Maths 

GCSE and on her results day Iõll never 
forget how nervous I felt, and then how 
happy when she came back with an A! It 

was also the day I realised I wanted to be 
a teacher.  

 
 

3 

GET TO KNOW HEAD OF KS3 SCIENCEéMS CHILD 
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5 People youõd like to have over 

for dinner:  

ÅBeyoncé  

ÅDrake  

ÅBarak  Obama  

ÅSteve  Jobs 

ÅKim Kardashian  

4 books and films youõll never 

forget :  

ÅStraight  Outta  Compton  

ÅThe Fault  in our  Stars 

ÅThe Notebook  

ÅInsurgent  

3 foods youõd have for your last 

meal:  

ÅOkra  and  pounded  ya m 

ÅFeijoada  

ÅKFC 

2 of your  favourite  teachers : 

ÅMs C. Morris ð very  friendly  and  funny  

ÅMr Carr -Jones  ð very  funny  and  has banter  

1 day  at  school  youõll never  

forget : 

ÅThe Cultural  Gala  
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MEET THE STUDENTé FRANCINE ADEYEYE OF 8R 
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Students  and  staff  at  ARK Burlington  Danes  
Academy  delivered  six Christmas  Hampers  to  
The Upper  Room,  a  local  charity  in 
Shepherdõs Bush, West London . 

Students  and  staff  at  the  academy  have  
been  collecting  food,  clothing,  toiletries  and  
gifts for  the  last three  week  as part  of  a  House 
system competition .  Every student  and  
member  of  staff  in the  school  is a  member  of  
one  of  six houses.  Each  house  has been  
competing  to  donate  the  most  to  the  charity  
by  donating  items  to  the  hampers  under  the  
schoolõs Christmas  tree . 

On  16th December  2015, 10 students  from  
across  the  six Houses delivered  the  hampers  
as a  Christmas  present  to  the  Upper  Room  
charity .  Students  met  representatives  from  
the  charity  who  said  òThe donations  are  
amazing  and  extremely  welcome  because  
we  feed  an  average  of  100 homeless  people  
every  night . It is amazing  to  see that  children  
are  giving .ó  

The Upper  Room  is a  front  line charity,  based  
in Shepherdõs Bush, West London .  It began  

as a  simple  soup  kitchen  in 1990 and  it still 
attends  to  the  immediate  survival  needs  of  its 
beneficiaries  but  it uses the  provision  of  food  
as the  first point  of  contact  with  the  excluded  
and  then  gives  them  access  to  two  internal  
employability  projects  (UR4Jobs & 
UR4Driving)  and  a  broad  range  of  onward  
referrals  to  other  specialist  organisations . 

The charityõs mission statement  is ôimproving 
livesõ.  All of  its services  are  delivered  for  free  
and  its two  step  strategy  attends  to  the  
immediate,  interim  and  long  term  life 
chances  of  the  beneficiaries . 

Mark  Pritchard,  Assistant Principal  and  leader  
of  the  Academyõs House system said 
òThrough  the  House system at  Ark Burlington  
Danes  Academy  we  aim  to  develop  our  
studentsõ skills and  character  through  service  
to  others .  I was  overwhelmed  by  the  number  
of  donations  made  by  students  and  their  
families  to  the  House Christmas  Hamper  
competition .  I am  proud  that  our  young  
people  recognise  the  importance  of  giving  
to  others  at  Christmas  time  and  I am  proud  
that  they  have  given  so generously .ó 
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CHRISTMAS CHARITY:  
STUDENTS DONATE 
CHRISTMAS HAMPERS 
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Year  12 were  lucky  enough  to  hear  Jack  
Bowles (pictured)  from  Ernst and  Young  talk  
to  them  about  the  Ernst & Young's  Smart 
Futures Work Experience  Programme  for  Year 
12 Students . 

Smart Futures is a  ten  month  programme,  
which  starts with  paid  work  experience . This 
year  the  London  programme  will have  two  
intakes,  one  in Easter and  one  in the  summer . 
Students  will gain  a  variety  of  transferable  
skills that  will give  them  a  head  start  in their  
career . The programme  can  make  students  
more  employable  and  help  them  get  a  job  
after  school  or go  onto  higher  education . 

After  the  work  experience  ends  a  mentor  will 
support  the  young  people  throughout  their  
final  year  at  school  and  advise  them  on  one  
of  the  biggest  career  choices  they  will make  
- the  first step  in their  working  life.   

Students  will also be  invited  to  a  series of  
alumni  events  throughout  this time .  

The programme  is for Y12 students  in state  
schools,  who  have  been  eligible  for  free  
school  meals  within  the  past  6 years . There is 
no  academic  entry  criteria  for  the  
programme . 

The deadline  for applications  for the  Easter 
programme  is 01 Jan  2016, the  deadline  for 
the  summer  programme  is 01 Feb 2016. 

Students  can  register  their  interest  by  
emailing : smartfutures@eyfoundation .ey .com  
and  they  will contact  them  when  
applications  are  open . So get  emailing  Year 
12! 

Ten Art  & Design  students  were  selected  from  
year  10 to  take  part  in a  ReachOut  workshop  
at  the  Royal  College  of  Art  on  Friday 11th  
December . The students  were  taken  through  
the  design  development  process  focusing  on  
'curious  objects'  in IED (information  
experience  design)  
Once  the  students  created  their  design  and  
made  a  maquette  they  presented  their  idea  
and  product  to  the  group .  
Thanks to  ReachOut  and  the  RCA for  hosting  
a  fantastic  creative  workshop  day!  
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EARNST & YOUNG TALK: 
WORK EXPERIENCE FOR 12 
STUDENTS 
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On  Monday,  Ms Forster and  the  year  7 tutors  
took  65 year  7 students  to  Westfield  as a  
reward  for  getting  the  most  merits. We all 
went  ice -skating  first, and  although  some  
people  had  a  lot  more  experience  than  
others,  we  all  got  used  to  it by  the  end!  After  
skating,  the  students  were  allowed  to  choose  
where  they  had  lunch,  with  Nandoõs being  
the  popular  choice . We then  had  an  hour  to  
do  some  last minute  Christmas  shopping . The 
people  at  the  Ice  rink said  the  year  7 students  

from  Burlington  Danes  were  the  best  
behaved  group  of  pupils  they  had  met  in a  
long  time,  and  all  the  staff  were  very  grateful  
for  the  polite  and  positive  way  in which  
everyone  conducted  themselves . A great  
day  out  with  65 fantastic  ambassadors  for 
the  school!  The Ice  King award  went  to  Bruk, 
the  Ice  Queen  to  Trinity and  Mohammed  A 
won  the  ôBest Dressedõ award . ð Mr Capes  

YEAR 7 REWARDS TRIP:  
ICESKATING AT WESTFIELDôS 

REACHOUT PROGRAM:  
TRIP TO ROYAL COLLEGE OF 
ARTS 

mailto:smartfutures@eyfoundation.ey.com
mailto:smartfutures@eyfoundation.ey.com
mailto:smartfutures@eyfoundation.ey.com
mailto:smartfutures@eyfoundation.ey.com
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The 6th  form  enrichment  has gone  from  
strength  to  strength  this term .  

We have  just started  volleyball  and  the  
group  were  training  hard  for their  final  match  
of  this year . 

Looking  forward  to  some  more  action  next  
term!  
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BDA SPORTS 
YEAR 10 ROWING:  
A RACE DOWN THE THAMES 

The year  10 core  PE rowing  groups  had  an  
exciting  end  to  this terms rowing . They were  
all  geared  up  and  raring  to  go  as they  
finished  off  with  4 women  races  down  the  
Thames.  

They began  their  races  underneath  
Hammersmith  Bridge  and  rowed  half  a  
kilometre  to  the  finish line.  

Both  races  were  very  close  with  two  of  the  
boats  constantly  swapping  between  1st and  
2nd  place .  

The girls have  thoroughly  enjoyed  their  
rowing  experiences  and  the  winning  teams  
were  awarded  gold  medals  for  their  fantastic  
effort!   
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Sixth Form Enrichment  

Hereôs what weôre tweetingé 



 

 

 

 

 

 

What  a  term  itõs been  in the  library!  I canõt 
say we  wonõt welcome  a  rest, but  we  look  
forward  to  seeing  you  all  next  year  for  more  
reading  and  quiz taking . Last week,  Year  7 
were  winning  the  most  quizzes passed  
competition  and  now  it appears  they  are  
dominating  the  most  words  read  one  too!  

3rd: Abdirahman  Muhamud  7B ð 2,232,346 
Words read  

2nd : Fadumo  Hersi 7B - 4,319,776 Words read  

1st: Imaan  Abdi  7U - 5,676,010 Words read  

A huge  well  done  to  those  three,  what  an  
amazing  achievement  for  you  all!  Well 
done  also to  everyone  else who  has read  a  
book  and  passed  a  quiz this term . Make  
sure you  take  home  a  book  to  read  over  
the  holidays  and  take  the  quiz when  you  
get  back  in January!  Letõs see if any  of  the  
other  years will take  up  the  challenge  of  

outdoing  Year  7, or if anyone  can  knock  
Imaan  off  her  top -spot!   

Have  a  lovely  holiday,  and  to  those  
celebrating  Christmas  have  a  great  one,  
see you  in the  New  Year!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ghost Stadium ï by Tom Palmer  

What  a  creepy  book!  Lucas,  Jack  and  Irfan  
have  decided  to  camp  out  in the  old  
abandoned  stadium  nearby . But when  
mystery  objects  start  falling  from  the  sky and  
Jack  starts behaving  dangerously  they  
realise  they  have  stumbled  across  a  cover -

up  that  has stayed  hidden  for  years .  

The death  of  footballer  Tommy  Baird  was  a  
mystery  until  now,  but  will the  boys  be  able  
to  make  it out  of  the  stadium  to  tell  anyone  
the  truth?   

 Possession, ghosts,  and  murder  are  
all  in this one  story which  is fast  paced  and  
exciting . Itõs really  short and  wastes  no  time  
so itõs a great  read  for  anyone  who  likes 
those  kinds of  books .  

My favourite  thing  about  it is the  way  its 
starts, with  loads  of  short sentences  really  

building  up  the  excitement . We have  loads  
of  library  copies  to  borrow  so come  in and  
grab  one  for  Christmas!  

- By Ms Brace  
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LIBRARY NEWS  Book Review 

Hereôs what weôre tweetingé 
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